» * * * CITY OF COLLEYVILLE

MEDIA RELEASE
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Saturday, January 15, 2022

COLLEYVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT MAJOR INCIDENT

On Saturday, January 15, 2022, at approximately 10:41am, the Colleyville Police Department received a
Call for Service in the 6100 block of Pleasant Run Road.

Officers arrived on scene and observed an emergency situation that warranted evacuation of the
surrounding areas and an external perimeter was established. The Colleyville Police Department Is on
scene, along with the FBl's Dallas Field Office, the Texas Department of Public Safety, North Tarrant
Regional SWAT Team, and other neighboring agencles.

In addition to the subject, law enforcement has confirmed there are others Inside bul no injuries have been
reported. FBI Crisis Negoliators are in communication with the subject. This is a joint investigation of the
Colleyville PD and the FBI's Dallas Field Office; it remains an active operational and investigative scene.
Updates will be provided as they become available.
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